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MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING 

Held 1st February 2022 at 8.30pm 

 
The Maire presented his best wishes to the members of the municipal council for the New Year 

2022.  

The municipal council authorises the Maire to liquidate and mandate the investment expenses 

for 2022, limited to a quarter of the value of the 2021 budget.  

The municipal council agrees to adopt the new modifications of the statutes of the Community 

of Communes concerning the responsibility for the « policy of housing and the environment».  

With regard to the project for the purchase of the Rebecq land, the municipal council 

unanimously passed the proposition presented by the Maire.  

On the subject of the proposed sale of various plots of land, the completion of the sale with Mr 

and Mrs BULAN is due to take place in February. For that of Mr and Mrs LAPAPELIERE, the 

Maire is awaiting a meeting with the Notaire. Regarding the land at la Féranchie on offer to Mr 

FAUPIN, we await the final plans of the land surveyor.  

The electrical work on the communal workshop has been completed; however the plumbing 

still remains to be done.  

The company Janet has begun the installation of the scaffolding at the church in order to 

undertake the work which should begin mid February.  

 The Departmental council has informed the commune that the signage for the PDIPR 

walking trails must be renewed as there is a lack of indicator markers at various places. The 

councillors together with the commune employees will undertake this job.  

 The commune would like to purchase a new tractor. Costings will be established and the 

procedure started to plan for the purchase.  

 The installation of a security rail is required in the communal workshop in order to make 

safe the upper floor where materials are stocked. An estimate will be sought from the company 

FREDONET at Rochechouart.  

 An inventory of the abandoned tombs in the cemetery has been undertaken as the   

commune wishes to begin the procedure to retrieve such tombs.  

 As from the 1
st
 March, the working hours of the employees will be harmonised and they will 

be required to work the 1607 hours per year as the law stipulates.  

 A request will be sent to the PNR for a free public study to be undertaken in order to 

discover how energy savings can be made on the public lighting. 

 A donation has been made by Mr Robert DELAGE for the use of the grass on the communal 

ground.  

  The plans for the planting of a hedge between the communal grounds of the Grandes Laides 

and the housing estate are suspended for the moment.  

 A Marché festif will be organised for the last Friday in August if the Oyster festival does not 

take place. The decision regarding the organisation of the Oyster festival will be made at the next 

General Assembly of the Friends of Saint Eutrope and the Sources of the Charente, which should 

take place on the  4 th March.  

 On the subject of the social security and future assurance of the employees, the Maire 

informed the Council of the launch of the operation.   

 

    

 

 Chéronnac, 4th February 2022 

The Maire,  


